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NORTH ROAD AT WISTERIA DRIVE  

INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 

RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS 

 
Question received on September 19, 2024 at 11:05 AM: 

1. Does the Water Contractor have to be prequalified by the Gwinnett County 
Department of Water Resources? 

 

Response to Question received on September 19, 2024 at 11:05 AM: 

1. Yes 

__________________________________________________________________
__________ 

Question received on September 26, 2024 at 11:46 AM: 

1. Does the clearing area end at the Right of Way or at the Limit of 
Disturbance? 

 

Response to Question received on September 26, 2024 at 11:46 AM: 

1. All clearing and/or grading will occur exclusively within the acquired 
fee simple right-of-way and/or the temporary and driveway easements.  

_________________________________________________________________ 

Question received September 23, 2024 at 11:45 AM: 

1. Can you please clarify below? 



The construction plan shows new Header Curb begins at STA 100+64 
where the existing block wall goes. How we should construct the HC 
although It does not showing in the cross section? 

 

Response to Question received on September 23, 2024: 

1. Header curb at this location will be removed from the plan set. An 
addendum will be issued to include RPM’s and Object Markers at and near 
this CMU wall. 

 

Questions received September 27, 2024 at 10:23 AM: 

1. Note 5 of the general notes on sheet 25-0001 states that the contractor is to 
“modify” the existing panel (A1) by adding additional breakers, provide 
lighting contractor, and conduit to the existing photocell. Which pay item 
provided is this work to be paid for under? 

2. The conduit and cable notes are calling out 2” EMT conduit. Can this pay 
item be added or can the City please advise as to where this is to be paid 
for? 

3. The service note references a note 7 in the general notes. Note 7 seems to 
be missing. Can the City please clarify if this is a typo? 

4. A pay item has been provided to remove some existing light poles. Can the 
City please advise to the location of the proposed poles to be removed, and 
if the contractor is responsible to rerouting/decommissioning the existing 
circuit as well? 

 

Response to Question received on September 27, 2024 at 10:23 AM: 

1. This will be paid for under 682-2110 “Electrical Service Point”. A new note 10 is 
included under general notes in the revised Sheet 25-0001, clarifying this payment. 

2. All EMTs and RMCs are paid for under 682-6120. See Sheet 06-0004 and 25-0006. 
3. Sheet 25-0001 is revised to correct the numbering error. Notes 8,9, & 10 have been 

renumbered to 7,8, & 9. 
4. The poles to be removed are identified as “REM” (Existing light pole to be removed) in 

plans. See Sheets 25-0002 and 25-0004. The removal of the existing circuits that supply 
light fixtures on each pole is a subsidiary obligation under Pay Item 680-7010. The 
description of this payment has been clarified and added to the list of materials on Sheet 
25-0006, Sheet 06-0004 (Summary of Quantities), and Sheet 09-0001 (Detailed 
Estimates). 

 


